Bassenthwaite Parish Council
        Minutes of Bassenthwaite Annual Parish Meeting 

held in the Parish Room on Thursday 25th May 2023 at 7.00pm.
Bass min 181AP   
 Cllrs Present:  C Grace & L Briggs    

Also Present:  Elizabeth Clark (Clerk), S Langcake  & B Cooper-Holmes. 
In the absence of John Stephens, Cllr Grace chaired the meeting.
1) Apologies – Cllr Perry (Cumberland Councillor), Cllr Armstrong, J Mattinson & J Stephens.   
2) Minutes Resolved - that the Chairman sign as a correct record minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on 4th May 22.
3) Chairman’s Report 
    The Parish Council has held 11 meetings in the Parish Room since the Annual Parish Meeting of May 2022. 

 There have been 8 planning applications considered in the last year. The council did not have any objection to them.  Three applications for information only were also received.

On the 1st April 2023 Cumbria County Council ceased to exist to be replaced by two unitary authorities with the one covering our area being Cumberland Council with the website www.cumberland.gov.uk .

The Parish Council has continued to monitor and report Highways issues to Cumbria County Council and post-March to Cumberland Council, primarily using the online reporting system on their website. 

This system is available to everyone so please feel free to use it to report Highways problems as an individual but if you prefer let a parish councillor know of the problem.

The Parish Council has continued to pay the costs for the lights and lighting of the Christmas tree erected by our community on the Green each December.

The Parish Council precept has been held at the same level for several years now (£7,350) and continues at this rate for the coming year.

The council monitors and maintains the lands owned by the council and as part of this a survey of the condition and safety of the trees on the Pinfold was commissioned from Arborscape and action is currently in hand to fell the four ash trees there due to them all having ash dieback. Any further actions following the survey are currently undecided.  In addition a rotten tree on the Boat Landings ground was felled and removed by Peter Sibson.

Contracts were awarded to Tivoli for the maintenance of the Green and to Gordon Oliver for the other lands around the village. 

The childrens play areas continue to have an annual safety inspection to ensure the integrity of the play equipment.

The defibrillator in the telephone box on the edge of the Green continues to be checked on a weekly basis by Helen Reb and Norman Harrop to ensure that it is fault free. Neither Helen nor Norman are now councillors so the responsibility for this ongoing task will be reviewed in the coming year. 

The council continues to meet the annual charges for maintaining the defibrillator. 

Enquiries are currently ongoing as to how best to refurbish the old Highways fingerpost sign at the North Row/ A591 junction as it currently looks unsightly.

The Parish Room is leased to the Parish Room Committee and managed entirely by them but the business and water rates continue to be paid by the Parish Council.

There is a Bassenthwaite web site, www.bassenthwaite.org.uk , on which there is a Parish Council section where agendas and meeting minutes are posted along with other information. The Parish Council continues to pay the costs of keeping the website online and are responsible for updating their own section of the site.

May 4th saw elections for the Parish Council and only three of the current councillors put their names forward for re-election and there were no others. As the full council consists of nine councillors there are currently six vacancies which need to be filled by co-option. Anyone interested in becoming a councillor please contact our clerk, Elizabeth Clark, whose telephone number and email are 07510 259784 and bassenthwaiteclerk@aol.com .
4) Consultation of Electors
    No questions asked or statements made by electors.        

    The Annual Parish Meeting was closed at 7.35pm.
